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January 19-20: Portland State University sent Dr. Liu Meiru to attend the American
Director Confucius Institute Association held by the Hanban in New York.

January 19: PSU and the Hanban signed an Agreement of establishing a Confucius
Institute at PSU, making CIPSU the 11" Confucius Institute in USA. A signing ceremony
was held by Xu Lin, Director of Hanban at the U.S. Confucius Institute directors meeting
in New York. Present at the ceremony were Song Yongbo, Head of the CI Section of the
Hanban; Shen Yang, Education Counselor of Chinese Consulate in San Francisco and
Prof. Liu Meiru, from PSU.

May 16: An inauguration ceremony for the establishment of CIPSU was held at PSU.
Present at the ceremony were General Consul Peng Keyu of the Chinese Consulate in San
Francisco; Education Counselor Shen Yang; PSU Present Dan Berstine;Wang Zhuojun,
Chairman of University Council; and Huang Xing, Director of International Office,
Suzhou University, PSU’s Sister University in China, and 200 others from PSU and all
circles of Greater Portland.

Aug. 19: Mr. Zhou Wenzhong, Ambassador of the PRC to the U.S. met Dr. Michael
Reardon, the Acting President of PSU, PSU vice Provost Gil Latz and Dr. Liu Meiru,
Director of CIPSU at the Benson Hotel, Portland.

October 6: The CIPSU held a Confucius Institute board meeting.
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October 23: PSU Acting President Michael Reardon, PSU Provost Roy Koch, and
Director of the Confucius Institute, Liu Meiru, visited the Hanban headquarters in China
and held talks with Deputy Director Zhao Guocheng, Director of the Confucius Institute
Song Yongbo, Director of Foreign Liaison Jiang Yan Dong, on prospects of the
Confucius Institute, related projects and curriculum and cultural activities.

October 25: PSU Provost Roy Kochand Director of the Confucius Institute, Liu Meiru,
visited PSU’s sister institution, Suzhou University, to held talks with Vice President
Xueguang Zhang, and Director of the Foreign Exchange and Cooperation Huangxing
Chang, on strengthening education exchanges and co-operation between the two
universities.

October 25: PSU Provost Roy Koch, and Director of the Confucius Institute, Liu Meiru,
visited Shanghai Tongji University to held talks with Prof. Li Fengting of the
Environmental Science and Engineering Department, on education exchange between the
two universities.

October 26: Zhou Weigiang, Deputy Mayor in charge of culture and education in
Suzhou met with PSU Provost Roy Koch and Director of the Confucius Institute, Liu
Meiru. Tangrong Long, Leader of Suzhou Municipal Government Foreign Affairs Office,
and Zhang Xin, Suzhou secondary school principal, attended the meeting.

November 9: The Confucius Institute at PSU organized the first weekly "Chinese Corner
- Crazy Chinese" event at PSU. Dozens of Chinese language learners participated in this
event.

December 10: PSU Prof. Patricia Wetzel, Director of the PSU Institute for Asian Studies
and, Prof. Liu Meiru, Director of CIPSU, at the invitation of Prof. Xuanmin Luo, Director
of Translation and Interdisciplinary Research Center, Foreign Languages Department of
Tsinghua University, visited Tsinghua University and held talks, exchanging of views on
translation, cross-cultural communication, Chinese teaching overseas.

December 11-13: Prof. Patricia Wetzel, Director of PSU’s Institute for Asian Studies and
Prof. Liu Meiru, CIPSU Director, participated in the 2" Confucius Institute Conference

in Beijing.



